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Metro Blue Line vs. Patron on Platform

This morning at 11:12 a.m., an accident occurred involving a Metro Blue Line train and a patron on the platform. The accident involved a south bound Blue Line train as it was approaching the Pacific Coast Highway station in Long Beach. The male patron on the platform at the time of the accident apparently leaned forward as the train was approaching, making contact with the train. The patron was taken to Long Beach Memorial Hospital and remains in critical condition. Metro Blue Line service along the loop area in Long Beach was impacted with delays of approximately 30 minutes. The incident was cleared at 12:07 p.m. City News Service inquired regarding the accident. Stories may appear in the local press later today/tomorrow.

Crenshaw/LAX Transit Corridor Public Hearing

Yesterday, the Crenshaw/LAX Transit Corridor team held an Open House/Public Hearing on the Supplemental Draft Environmental Impact Statement/ Re-circulated Draft Environmental Impact Report at the Inglewood City Hall. This document evaluates proposed maintenance facility sites and updates potential impacts to parkland/historic resources. A prior Open House/Public Meeting was held on March 1, 2011 near LAX. Approximately 200 people attended both the public meeting and hearing including elected officials and their representatives, businesses, community members and other stakeholders. Public comments were recorded at both meetings. The Public comment period closes April 11, 2011.

The Board will consider selecting a Locally Preferred Alternative maintenance facility site in April. We anticipate releasing the Final environmental document in Summer 2011.
Expo to Begin Testing Trains 

The first Expo train will begin testing on April 4, 2011. The train will be pulled by a Brandt truck from 23rd Street station to La Cienega Station and return to the USC area where it will be stored overnight with security. Testing will continue throughout the week in the same area from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. daily. Overhead Centenary System (OCS) clearance testing will begin on April 6, 2011 and continue through April 8, 2011. OCS testing is to confirm that the pantograph is in proper alignment with the overhead wires. If all tests are successful, the train will begin operating under power the week of April 11, 2011.  
http://www.buildexpo.org/pdf_uploads/cons_5mc796t2p5.pdf
Meet & Confer
On a quarterly basis, the Metro Service Councils holds a Meet and Confer with me here at our headquarters. The third quarter meeting was held yesterday with 22 Service Council Representatives and several members of the public attending. Attendees received reports from Karen Gorman, Chief Ethics Officer, regarding the soon to be established transit court, and from Al Martinez, Supervising Engineer on the Nextrip program.  
 

I also attended the meeting and spoke to the group about Metro's contingency plan for a potential ridership increase, the status of the Operations department, and our budget for fiscal year 2012. I also answered several questions from council members and others regarding possible incentives to encourage excellent performance, crime at or near bus stops and potential crowding on buses caused by the recent fuel price increases.
 

Prior to the Meet and Confer meeting, six Service Council Representatives took part in a tour of Division 10, Central Maintenance and Bus Operations Control. All of the participants were very impressed with the work effort and professionalism they observed during this tour. This brief orientation provided them with a deeper understanding and appreciation of the work effort at divisions and the support departments.
Metro Orange Line Extension Project Power Outage
This morning, a power outage occurred in the area of Lassen Street at Old Depot Road in Chatsworth. The Department of Water and Power (DWP) was undergrounding the utilities as part of the Metro Orange Line (MOL) Extension Project, when by accident a primary wire was stripped causing a power outage on the Old Depot Station property. Project staff organized an on-site meeting with DWP and the adjacent businesses to determine whether or not back-up generators would be needed and to mitigate the incident. While the area Council Office, Chamber of Commerce, convenience store and KinderCare Center were very appreciative of our efforts, they all determined a generator would not be necessary. The KinderCare sent the children home as per their policy and the other three locations resumed business as usual once power was restored. Power was fully restored within 2 hours.
Next Week’s Procurement Postings
Co-Trustee/Custodial Services for Other Post Employment Benefits Trust RFP
Procurement will release a Request for Proposals (RFP) this week to procure custodial services for the post employment benefits trust. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from April 4, 2011 through July 1, 2011.

We are seeking Co-Trustee/custodial services for an IRS Section 115 Trust established for Other Post Employment Benefits (Trust). The irrevocable Trust is maintained to fund post-employment benefits (other than pension benefits), such as medical, dental, vision, life insurance, and similar benefits, offered by Metro to retirees and their beneficiaries in accordance with our policies and/or applicable collective bargaining agreements. Funds in the Trust Fund that are not needed for benefit payments may be invested in diversified asset classes including but not limited to equities, fixed income and other asset classes approved by the Trust’s Investment Advisory Committee.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Linda Wasley, Sr. Contract Administrator at (213) 922- 4186.
Design & Develop Web-based Program for Transit Watch Public Awareness Training RFP 

Procurement will release a Request for Proposals (RFP) next week to procure the services of a qualified firm to design and develop a web-based program for Transit Watch Public Awareness Training under the guidance of the Los Angeles County Sheriff’s Department (LASD). The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from April 7, 2011 through May 25, 2011.

These services are required to support Metro and LASD in the design and development of a web-based security awareness training program for public transit employees and patrons. The selected contractor shall also assist with the implementation and maintenance of the training website and provide accompanying content materials.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Robert Vasquez, Sr. Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-1044.

Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events
Next week, I will be joining Los Angeles Mayor Villaraigosa at the WTS Luncheon where he will be the event’s featured speaker. I will also be attending and providing welcome remarks on behalf of Metro at a Community Meeting on ExpressLanes and meeting with Western Australia Senator, Glenn Sterle. 


	

	








